
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

ATTENDANCE: 
Members and Advisors 
Terry Wheeler, Chair 
Donna Frazee, Voting Member 
Chris Velissaris, Voting Member 
Elizabeth Manuel, Voting Member 
Robert Sells, Voting Member 
Taylor Scimeca, Voting Member 
Betty Calton, Voting Member 
Bettina Baca, Voting Member 
Tracie Saunders, Advisor 

Minutes 

September 8, 2016 

Andy Rampersad, Advisor 
Kim Foy, Advisor 
Ina Carpenter, Secretary/Advisor 

Visitors 
Fran Ragsdale 
Linda Walters 
Michael Deichen 
Patrick Bohlen 
Jennifer Elliott 

The minutes from the meeting August 11, 2016 were approved . 

New Business 

II-A: Expectant Mother Spaces - There has been some confusion as to the expectant mother spaces 
and if they become open to the general population after 5:30 as do other faculty and staff 
spaces. It was decided that the spaces should not become open spaces since those who are 
eligible for the spaces may teach or come to class after 5:30 p.m. 

11-B: Specialty parking permit request 
l. Request from Anthony Campbell for 6 specific permits to be used for Health Center Staff, 

Visitors and Providers who have a late schedule or are on-call. There was a motion and 
second to approve these 6 permits. The motion was unanimously approved. 

2. Request from Jennifer Elliott for 15 permits to be used for student and other volunteers for 
the Arboretum . There was a move and second to approve these 15 permits with the 
provision that those using them also have valid student parking permits. The motion was 

unanimously approved . 

Old Business 

Ill-A: Requests for Reserved Spaces: 
l. There were no new requests 

111-B: Expectant Mother parking spaces review 
We currently have 9 spaces and have accommodated 65 expecting mothers to-date . 

Discussion: Taylor Scimeca expressed concern that parking for fall is more congested than in 
previous years . Andy Rampersad explained that the app that shows parking capacity in 

each garage is operational and the Park 'N Ride program has been successful. 

There was discussion as to a different meeting date and time, given that some members 
have a class or a teaching obligation during the current time frame. Terry Wheeler will 



solicit the most avai lable day and time from each member and a new date will be set for 
the next meeting. 

The meeting adjourned at 2:10 p.m . 


